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Commentary on the Financial Statements for the year ended 31 March 2022 

Overview 
Overall, Our Lady of the Bays Parish recorded a net surplus of $5,877 for the year ended 31 March 
2022; a turnaround from the deficit of $8,795 recorded the year before. This is also $54,101 better 
than the deficit of $48,224 that was budgeted for the current year which is extremely pleasing. 
Income and Expenditure Notes 

Income 
Collection Income of $178,409 was $3,039 less than last year and $6,591 less than budget, impacted 
by the on-going COVID disruptions. Collection income has trended down 1%-2% each year over the 
last three years. 
 
We were fortunate and incredibly grateful to receive contributions totalling $33,171 from the Emma 

Ann O’Connor Trust in the last year. These contributions greatly assist the property related expenses 

we incur. 

Other Income includes $6,000 (2021: $8,901) being the receipt of a resurgence payment under the 

wage subsidy scheme during the COVID lockdowns. 

Rental Income for the year of $49,107 was similar to last year. 

Expenditure 
The levies paid to the Archdiocese $25,636 (2021: $27,636) and Clergy Trust Fund $65,216 
($68,026) were slightly lower than last year. These levies were also lower than budget as total 
leviable income is lower than that budgeted for this year. Vehicle expenses $17,546 (2021: $34,153) 
are lower this year as previously they were for two priests. 
 
Total Property Expenses of $63,232 (2021: 91,830) were significantly lower than last year. These 

expenses were also $75,767 less than the budget for the current year as there were no large, 

unexpected expenses during the year; no major work initiated and limited activity during the periodic 

lockdowns. 

Employee related costs $57,466 (2021: $41,772) are higher than last year as additional expenditure 

was incurred due to a required handover period when the previous administrator retired. 

Other expenses relate to depreciation of property, plant and equipment. 

Balance Sheet 

Property, plant and equipment 
The value of property, plant and equipment is little changed from last year. There were only a small 
number of assets purchased in the current year and land and buildings are not due to be revalued 
until October 2023. 
 
Working Capital 

The working capital of the parish at balance date remains similar to last year. 
Current Assets   483,986 
Less Current Liabilities    38,348 
Net Working Capital  445,638 
 
Overall, our year result is especially pleasing, in what was a difficult year for many. On behalf of Fr 

Seph and Our Lady of the Bays Parish finance committee, I wish to extend our heartfelt thanks and 

gratitude to each and every one of you, not only for your financial contributions but also for 

volunteering your time to ensure the smooth running of our parish. 

Angela Francis 
Chair, Parish Finance Committee 
10 May 2022 
 



 
 



 


